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	PRESS RELEASE



CTIA inspected electric hair care products
(Prague, August 22, 2019) Within an international surveillance project, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out inspections focused on electric products offered in the EU market. The CTIA inspected nine models of hairdryers, curling irons and hair irons. Five of the products failed to meet the requirements.
The Czech Trade Inspection Authority took part in the international surveillance projects together with other 11 surveillance institutions of the EU Member States. The aim was to inspect whether electric appliances offered in the EU retail network meet the technical requirements of the applicable legal regulations of the EU and the Czech Republic. Inspections were focused on hair care products, namely hairdryers, curling irons and hair irons. Inspectors focused on Czech manufacturers and importers of products and, among others, inspected the Declaration of Conformity and technical documentation. 

	Hairdryers
	Curling irons
	Hair irons
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	Typical hairdryers              (except for travel ones)
	Typical curling irons without additional functionalities

	Typical hair irons, including irons with replaceable heating parts


Within the international project, the CTIA took 3 hairdryer models, 3 curling iron models and 3 hair iron models. One hairdryer, two curling irons and two hair irons failed the requirements. 
The participating surveillance authorities of the EU Member States took and tested in total 109 hair care products, including only 46 that were in compliance with the applicable test programme (test of selected Articles of the latest applicable standard EN 60335-2-23 Household and similar electrical appliances - Safety Part 2-23). 

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority evaluated one hairdryer as dangerous because there was a threat of the consumer being burned or injured by electric shock. It imposed prohibition to supply the product to the market and its withdrawal from the market and circulation. The hairdryer was also notified in the alert system RAPEX, notification number A12/0929/19. The information will be available to consumers also on www.coi.cz 

Inspections of curling irons and hair irons showed formal shortcomings in the instructions for use, for example the font size was smaller than required for safety instructions and warnings, and some warnings were missing. 
This is a product collected by the CTIA – after the test 
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Applicable legal regulations
· The Act No. 90/2016 Coll., on conformity assessment of selected products when made available on the market
· Government Order No. 118/2016 Coll., on conformity assessment of products in terms of electromagnetic compatibility, when placed on the market
· Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council 2014/35/EU, on the harmonisation of the laws of the Member States relating to the making available on the market of electrical equipment designed for use within certain voltage limits
Contact:       Spokesperson of the CTIA
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